


Exploring the role of the scholar-activist through zine-making 

To be a scholar-activist means to simultaneously have one foot in the 
academy and one foot in activist circles, whether they be grassroots 
community groups or international movements. More recently there is a 
growing acceptance of the dual role that many researchers occupy and 
even the need to engage with both rather than seeing scholarship and 
activism as separate. Scholar-activists embrace the idea that their research 
can lead to social change rather than seeing themselves as objective 
observers. This is particularly relevant in sustainable place-shaping research 
which engages with the multiple voices involved in transformative actions 
towards sustainability.  

However, being part of both worlds isn’t easy and often involves 
contradictions and compromise. How do we navigate this dual identity as 
scholar-activists and activist-scholars? Through this zine we open up space 
for individual and collective reflection around what scholar-activism means.  

A zine is a self-published magazine, usually in the form of a collection of 
texts and images, both original and borrowed. As a do-it-yourself 
publication, it is based upon the (re)claiming and sharing of voice. Zine-
making can be a tool for collective reflection as well as a means of 
recording our lived experiences as practitioners/activists/researchers in 
order to shed light on the concept of scholar-activism.  

The pages that follow were created by susplace scholar-activists at the 
susplace Final Conference in Tampere, May 2019. They respond to three 
guiding questions: 

(joy) what experiences in your academic or activist work encapsulates 
scholar-activism? 

(challenge) which barriers, institutional or otherwise, have you encountered 
in trying to embody these two positions? 

(theory/meta) is scholar-activism a useful or even realisable concept in the 
context of academia? 
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